
 

South Metropolitan Region 
Youth Helper Course 

9:30 am – 3:30 pm 
Sunday 28th  May, 2023 

3rd Mortdale Scout Hall 
Glen Road, Oatley 

 
 

 
Dear Venturer, 
 
I would like to invite you to the combined Cub Scout Leadership Course & Youth Helper Course to 
be held at 3rd Mortdale Scout Hall. 
 

Your course will commence at 9.30am sharp. 
Please arrive by 9.15am for registration. 

 
The rule of the course is the Scout Law and you will be encouraged to do a good turn sometime 
during the day. The course rules are to listen, communicate, be thoughtful, participate and most 
importantly to have fun. 
 
If you wish to attend the course, please complete the EMS E-Permission and Payment before the 
Closing Date. 
 

We are running a Course with COVID-19 alertness, so we will not be providing Lunch.  Everyone 
to bring their own Snacks, Lunch and Water Bottle.  We may provide some additional snacks or 
treats throughout the day. 
 
The following is the criteria for participating in the Youth Helper Course.   

• Any Venturer who is or about to start helping in a Joey or Cub or Scout Unit. 

• Any Venturer helping in a younger section should attend a Youth Helper Course as part of 
their training for service. 

• Complete the EMS E-Permission and Payment before the Closing Date ($15.00). 

• Minimum age – 14y6m years old at date of course. 

• Total youth numbers are limited to 12 maximum 

• Closing date will be adhered to. 

• We will run the program similar to previous ones held at Mortdale Hall, but everyone to bring 
their own Lunch, Snacks and Drinks [+ Water Bottle] this time. 

• There is no specific badge for this particular course, but a Certificate will be issued [this is 
not the Venturer Leadership Course]. 

• Wear Full Scout Uniform – wear enclosed shoes. Bring a Sun Hat, Rain Coat, Notebook and 
Pen. 

 
This course is run at the same time as the Cub Leadership Course, so there will be some 
interaction between the Cubs and the Venturers as part of the course. 
  
All participants will be doing the following activities - 
- Active outdoor games 
- Active indoor games 



- Quiet thinking activities 
- There will be some writing involved. 
 
If you require more detailed information and/or wish to discuss participation options [e.g. older 
Scout or from Girl Guides etc] please email Sam Shelley, RC Cubs - South Metropolitan 
Region on samantha.shelley@nsw.scouts.com.au 
 
You will receive a confirmation email before the day advising you were successfully accepted for 
the course. 
 
I hope to see you on the course. 
 
 
Yours in Scouting, 
Course Coordinator 

David Malanos 
Mob. 0422 236 727  Email david.malanos@nsw.scouts.com.au 
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